
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
April 15, 2025 
MRTD Express to Conclude Service as Route Study Looks Toward the Future 
 
The Monroe-Randolph Transit District (MRTD) will discontinue the MRTD Express route 
eƯective July 1, 2025. 
 
Since its launch in June 2021, the MRTD Express has served as a vital connection between 
Waterloo and the 5th & Missouri MetroLink stop, replacing the long-standing 2X route 
formerly operated by St. Clair County Transit District. For years, it provided essential 
access to regional transit options for commuters, students, and residents needing access 
to the broader Metro East area. 
 
Unfortunately, as ridership steadily declined, continuing to fund the MRTD Express was no 
longer sustainable. While this chapter is closing, MRTD remains deeply committed to 
meeting the evolving transportation needs of our region. 
 
To that end, MRTD has partnered with TranSystems, Inc. to conduct a comprehensive Route 
Study across Monroe and Randolph counties. This study will evaluate current service gaps, 
explore possibilities for new or expanded routes, and ensure future oƯerings are aligned 
with community needs. Public input will be a key part of the process, and surveys will be 
distributed to ensure that rider voices help shape what comes next. 
 
MRTD’s demand/response services remain fully operational and available to all riders. We 
encourage the community to stay engaged and share their feedback throughout this 
planning process. 
 
For updates or to schedule a ride, please visit www.goMRTD.com or call 618-443-9087. 
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